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This session will review the pending and likely legislative and administrative changes that may affect charitable contributions and organizations.  Significant charitable developments from the IRS and the courts will also be reviewed.  The precise coverage will depend upon events that have not yet occurred as this outline goes to press.
I.
Major tax legislation anticipated in 2009

· “Bush tax cuts” from 2001 Act expire on December 31, 2009

· Higher tax rates?  A middle-class tax cut?  If so, for which taxpayers (i.e., where does the middle class begin and end)?

· Obama Administration must balance the need for more federal revenues with economic realities.  Stimulus needed, but tax increases are viewed as counterproductive

· New limits on the charitable deduction?

II.
Estate tax legislation

· Current law would repeal the tax in 2010 – will this take effect?

· If not, will it be discarded or merely deferred?

· No word from the Obama Administration, but Wall Street Journal reported that their approach would be to freeze (permanently) the 2009 top rate of 45% and the 2009 exemption of $3,500,000.
· Any gift tax changes?

· Other changes?

III.
Other charitable legislation

· Might the Charitable IRA be made permanent and expanded –

· Permit IRA contributions to all charities (including private foundations, supporting organizations, and donor-advised funds)?

· Permit transfers of IRA assets to charitable remainder trusts and charitable gift annuities?

· Modify or eliminate the age 70½ and/or $100,000 limitations?  

· Other incentives?
· IRS and Senate Finance Committee interest in endowments

· Governance of charitable organizations

